November 13, 2008

AMC Maine Chapter Executive Committee meeting

6:30 pm, McDonalds, Freeport

Denise Courtemanche, Treasurer, reported an income of $1339.38 to date for the 2008 budget.

The Executive Committee passed a motion to donate $1,000 to the Maine Appalachian Trail Conference for 2008.

Thanks to Carrie Walia’s efforts, the annual meeting at Camp Curtis was successful despite the rainy weather.  Sixty-nine members attended, and the Chapter made $40.

Committee reports:


Young Members:  Five members met last month at the Great Lost Bear before attending the Telluride film festival.  Participation was aimed at young professionals.  Carrie reported that she also will seek participation from students at area colleges, including Colby.


Membership:  Janet Roderick reported that Joy Street donated $2000 because our Chapter had the best membership conversion rate – i.e., renewals by first-year members.  Congratulations Janet!

Discussions about Committee Structure and Meeting Frequency


Laura Flight offered ideas about committees, their rationale and sometimes overlapping roles.  She contrasted a committee such as Outings with its numerous leaders and activities, and Family Outings with its few leaders and activities.  A small group of people interested in a particular activity does not warrant the procedures and structure of a committee, she explained.


The Executive Committee approved a proposal to disband the Family Outings and Paddling committees and include them in the Outings committee.


Laura offered ideas about combining other committees – for example Meetings and Education, Public Relations, and the Newsletter.  Such combinations could also affect the frequency of meetings –  on alternate months when The Executive Committee did not meet, committee chairs could convene for business and/or socialization. 


After some discussion among the members about the activities of committees and the varied and often full agenda of The Executive Committee, members agreed to skip the December meeting and convene next in January.

Budget 2009 requests

Committee chairs submitted budget proposals of $25,805 for 2009.  Because projected revenues were $8000 less than the proposals, the Executive Committee moved to re-visit the 2009 budget in the spring, before major activities are launched.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Danielson, Conservation Chair

